
 
 

 

AGENDA ITEM COVER SHEET 

 

 
 
TO: 

 
FRUITA CITY COUNCIL AND MAYOR 

 
FROM: 

 
DEBRA WOODS, DEPUTY CITY CLERK FOR PARKS AND 

RECREATION DIRECTOR TURE NYCUM AND RECREATION 

SUPERINTENDENT TOM CASAL 
 
DATE: 

 
JULY 20, 2021 

 
RE: 

 
ONE RIVERFRONT APPOINTMENTS 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

After the April 2020 Municipal Election, the City of Fruita’s Parks and Recreation Director was 

appointed as the Fruita representative to the One Riverfront as a non-voting member who is allowed 

to participate in the Interview Committee when members’ terms have expired.  Mr. Nycum was 

unavailable at the time the interviews were held on July 12, 2021, so Recreation Superintendent 

Tom Casal participated in the interviews in Mr. Nycum’s place. The Committee recently met with 

candidates and recommend the following appointments to the One Riverfront for the terms listed 

below:   

 

David Varner .................................................................................................... 3-year term 

JoAnna Woodruff ............................................................................................. 3-year term 

Jamie Porta ....................................................................................................... 3-year term  

 

Jessica Paris-Manroe was selected as an alternate in the case a mid-year vacancy should one occur 

without having to go through the interview process again. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT 

 

N/A 

 

APPLICABILITY TO CITY GOALS AND OBJECTIVES 

 

Representation of the City on regional boards and commission help to promote the City’s interests 

and concerns and provides a link between these agencies and the City of Fruita. 

 

OPTIONS AVAILABLE TO THE COUNCIL 



 
 
 

1.  Accept, deny or amend the recommendations of the selection committee for appointments to 

the One Riverfront 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

 

It is the recommendation of staff that the Council by motion: 

 

APPROVE THE RECOMMENDATION OF THE ONE RIVERFRONT 

INTERVIEW COMMITTEE AND APPOINT THE INDIVIDUALS NOTED ABOVE 

TO THE ONE RIVERFRONT FOR THE TERMS SPECIFIED ABOVE 
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Debra Woods

From: Kerry Graves <kerrygr@gjcity.org>
Sent: Tuesday, July 13, 2021 12:35 PM
To: Rene Romero; Debra Woods; Keli Frasier
Subject: One Riverfront selections

Good morning,  
 
The following candidates were chosen for the One Riverfront Committee: 
 
David Varner 
JoAnna Woodruff 
Jamie Porta 
 
Jessica Paris‐Manroe was selected as an alternate in case of a mid‐term vacancy. 
 
Please let me know the date your entity will make the appointments for David Varner, JoAnna Woodruff and Jamie 
Porta.  
 
Have a good day. 
 

Thank you, 
 
Kerry 
	
Kerry	Graves	
kerrygr@gjcity.org 
Administrative Assistant 
City of Grand Junction 
250 North 5th Street 
Grand Junction CO 81501 
970.244.1509 
 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] DO NOT CLICK links or attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 


